TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 4th February 2013
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley 
Councillor Raymond Clough

Councillor Beverley Robinson 
Councillor Karen Plumb 

Councillor Adrian Foulkes
Councillor Paul Reyner

Clerk Adele Waddington 
Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert, PC Nevison
Apologies

Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Steven Wilcock, Cllr Paul White , Councillor Ruth Crompton, , PCSO Trish Thompson
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 3rd December were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Plumb
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Hodgson declared interest in the applications for conversion of Sun Inn to residential housing, retaining conservatory at Badgers Sett, Lanehouse, and the erection of an agricultural building in Wycoller. 
Police Matters
PC Nevison advised that the overall crimes year-on-year were down, but the anti social behaviour problems have risen slightly.

Cllr Hodgson asked if a motorist was to knock down a wall and leave without reporting it, if it was a crime. PC Nevison advised that it was and should be reported immediately.

Cllr Clough advised that there are difficulties with parking at Cotton Tree again.  There are people parking outside houses on Trawden Road and it very difficult to see when trying to come out of Winewall.  PC Nevison advised that all the people on Trawden Road have been spoken to and asked to move 10 metres from away from the junction.  He has agreed that they can park on the pavement, but must give consideration to pedestrians, especially those with prams.
PC Nevison left the meeting at 7.20pm

County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert advised that all the jobs from the previous meeting had been carried out except the repair to the road near to Cemetery House.  It needs digging up and doing properly as the alternative hasn’t worked for very long.
Adele reported a pot-hole past Clarion House, CCllr Calvert added this to his list to be repaired.

Cllr Hodgson advised that some of the temporary repairs to the side of Burnley Road had come out again.  He asked that the repair team contact him in order to show them where needs re-doing.

Cllr Hartley has experienced problems with the grit bins, so has moved them back onto the highway.  CCllr Calvert advised that LCC has given PBC some grit, and if needs, Cllr Hartley will go and collect some.

Residents Issues

Mandy Cunningham and her ‘Skate’ team attended the meeting.  They thanked the Parish Council for the reimbursement of the money for the planning enquiry.  PBC have advised that they will probably refuse the application for change of use to a skate park.  Mandy has the copy of the Parish Plan to back up what they are trying to achieve, and has looked at the core strategy.  480 signatures have been collected and sent into the planning department to show how much support there is for this.  There are residents who live near to the proposed site who are opposed to this plan, but Mandy advised that there will be a code of conduct and membership requirements for all who attend.  She also advised that there is to be CCTV both inside and out so that anyone who is loitering outside can be moved along.  Mandy has done business plans and a lot of background work for this project so far, but may still not get the building she would like.  It was suggested that the residents and the Skate group meet to try and iron out the issues.  Cllr Foulkes agreed to attend the meeting as chairman to keep order.
Mandy also advised that she and some of the residents on Boulsworth Drive are experiencing problems with dog fouling around their area, on footpaths and in fields.  It was also highlighted about the amount of fouling on the school path as well.  Adele to write to PBC and highlight these areas for patrolling.
Matters Arising
Village Lengthsman/Tram Tracks
Granville is not currently working due to the time of year.  Adele to chase Cllr White about the application for money for the gulley on the tram tracks.
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Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the wind turbine at Parson Lee Farm was refused as it is too near the bridleway.  The housing proposal at Lanehouse near to the Cockhill club, the request to subdivide 8/9 Bright Street, the balcony at the rear of Fern House have all been passed, and it was advised that the application for conversion of the Sun Inn has been withdrawn.

NWIB

It was agreed that Trawden would enter the competition again.  Cllr Robinson asked if everyone could consider how much could be spent on plants for all planters around the village.
Luncheon Club
Cllr Steven Wilcock has attended a meeting with Bryan Thompson who advised that the luncheon club will definitely close on 31st March.  Cllr Wilcock has tried to get someone to take over, but hasn’t found anybody interested to date, but will continue to ask around.  He’s also asked Age Concern if they can help, but they cannot.  Cllr Wilcock advised that some of the clubs in Pendle are being run by volunteers, and wondered whether this would be an option.  Cllr Hodgson advised that there was only 1 volunteer who regularly attended who is well over retirement age herself.
Scrutiny Panel
A letter has been received asking the Parish council to put forward suggestions for the scrutiny panel to investigate.  It was suggested that the role of the Dog Warden was suggested as there are escalating complaints of dog fouling around the village.  It was also suggested that the criteria for Improvement Grants for small businesses be added as there are rules for those who have a business in Colne and Trawden, but both reside in Trawden.
Precept
Cllr Steven Wilcock gave some background information following a letter received about grants and precepts for 2013/4.  The grant is 10% less than this financial year, but there is a one-off grant to be given this year which the Parish Council will use to off-set the precept.  This year the precept was £7000, so it was proposed to request £5700 by Cllr Robinson and seconded by Cllr Foulkes.  Put to vote, all in favour.
Parish Matters


Cllr Robinson asked about the improvement grants for small businesses.  She knows of 2 different people who reside in the village, and have asked for the grant; one has been approved and the other declined.  The one declined was because the business is in Trawden.  
Cllr Plumb advised that there is a big hole on the Recreation Ground near to the main gates which is not fenced off.  Adele to write to PBC and asked that it be made safe.

Cllr Clough asked if the white centre line on Winewall corner be re-done as people are starting to park close to the junction again.  Adele to request this from CCllr Calvert.

Cllr Hartley enquired about the Old Boiler House at the housing development at Hollin Hall Mill.  The property is now occupied, but they are parking to the front of the property.  Cllr Hartley seems to remember a clause in the original plan stating the there should be no parking there, as it causes an obstruction for vehicles using the road opposite.

Cllr Hartley asked about the booking for the Community centre.  The Pilates class are now using the room before us, but are booked in until 7.30pm.  Adele to check this with PBC and see if rooms can be changed.

Cllr Foulkes asked about the person who is living in the goat shed on Rock Lane and whether there was any news.  Adele to check this with Cllr White.
Planning Applications
13/12/0557P – Demolition of boundary wall, formation of driveway with access to Skipton Road at 103 Skipton Road, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, no objections received
13/12/0581P – Erection of agricultural storage building at Field 4149, Wycoller Road, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, no objections received

13/12/0582P – Listed Building Consent – conversion of Sun Inn to 5 dwellings including partial demolition and erection of extension to rear at Back Colne Road, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, no objections received
13/12/0590P – Retain conservatory to rear elevation of ground floor flat at Badgers Sett, Lanehouse, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, no objections received

Adele to write to planning to advise that no objections were raised about any of the planning applications.

Correspondence

Bank statement received

Colne and District committee meeting agenda received for the meeting taking place on 10th January

Royal Horticultural Society leaflet received

New catalogue received from J Parker Dutch Bulbs

North West in Bloom entry form received

Colne and District committee meeting agenda received for the meeting taking place on 7th February
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Mayors Hearts and Flowers Charity Ball is to be held at the Ace Centre on 1st March.  Tickets £30 each

Proposal received from Pendle Borough Council that Pendle could be twinned with Beit Leed

Letter about precept received

Entry form received for Best Kept Village.  It was decided that we would not enter the competition and would concentrate on NWIB.
Request from Pendle Borough Council to suggest items for the Scrutiny Panel to investigate

E-mail received from PCSO Thompson advising she is unable to attend the meeting as she is off duty, and asked whether Cllr Steven Wilcock has heard anything about the funding from The Garden Festival about the new troughs for the war memorial.

Finance
Cheque number 1042 for £270.40 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of January
Cheque number 1043 for £37.97 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of January
Cheque number 1044 for £80.00 was issued to NWIB 

Meeting closed 9.50pm

Next meeting 4th March 2013, 7pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
8th April
13th May

10th June

1st July

No meeting in August

2nd September

7th October

4th November

2nd December
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